

MINUTES OF THE MAY REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL FOR THE
RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF VANSCOY #345 FOR 2017 HELD ON
THURSDAY MAY 11TH 2017 IN THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Present at the meeting were Reeve Floyd Chapple, Councillors, Daryl Jorgenson, George Kool, Orest Michalowski, Leonard Junop, James Harvey, Ron Stevens and Administrator Tony Obrigewitch.

Delegations: Text to Car

Reeve Chapple called the meeting to order at 9:09 AM.

- Agenda 88/17 Junop moved that we adopt the May agenda as amended.
Carried.
- Minutes 89/17 Michalowski moved that the minutes of the April meeting be approved as submitted.
Carried.
- Pike Lake 90/17 Stevens moved that we sign and send the joint letter regarding the water issues in the Pike Lake area with the RM of Montrose.
Carried.
- Office 91/17 Junop moved that we hire Sunrise Builders to do tender ready drawings for the office addition with a full basement.
Carried.
- Financial 92/17 Jorgenson moved that we approve the April statement of financial activities as submitted.
Carried.
- Accounts 93/17 Michalowski moved that the list of accounts in the amount of \$523181.11 for May be approved for payment and that the list form part of these minutes.
Carried.
- Planning 94/17 Stevens moved the LaRoche shop SW 05 35 07 be approved.
Carried.
- 95/17 Stevens moved Schneider Pole Shed SW 32 34 06 be approved.
Carried.
- 96/17 Stevens moved the Sasata house and garage SW 35 36 07 be approved and be sent to Municode for plan review and inspections.
Carried.
- 97/17 Stevens moved Fraser addition 19 34 06 be approved and sent to Municode,
Carried.

Clean up 98/17 Kool moved that we send a letter to the owners of NE 13 34 08 E1/2 of LSD's 10 and 15 Parcel A stating that they are in violation of the RM of Vanscoy nuisance bylaw and that the RM requires that they cease the stockpiling of materials and vehicles immediately and further that they begin cleanup of the property as required. Further that the cleanup be completed within 60 days of the receipt of the letter.

Carried.

Road haul 99/17 Stevens moved that we issue a road haul agreement to D. Jorgenson NE 27 35 09 3 stating that he pays for any dust control that is required and does all road maintenance and repairs. Further the road must be checked by a representative from Maxies, G3 and the RM foreman prior to and after the haul.

Carried.

Perdue 100/17 Junop moved that we send a letter to the RM of Perdue stating that the intersection in question is in the RM of Vanscoy and we request the stop sign be replaced at the intersection and further that if it is not replaced the RM of Perdue take full responsibility for all liability issues regarding the intersection.

Carried.

Donations 101/17 Stevens moved that we do no further donations for 2017.

Carried.

School 102/17 Kool moved that we send a letter to the Delisle School stating that we are unable to donate this year as it was not in the budget.

Carried.

Next mtgs 103/17 Stevens moved that the June council meeting be held on Thursday June 15th at 9:00 AM., budget meeting and planning and development meeting on June 11th starting at 1:00PM.

Carried.

Lunch 104/17 Michalowski moved we adjourn for lunch.

11.58AM

Carried.

The reeve called the meeting to order at 1:10PM.

Road work 105/17 Harvey moved that we hire Bud Abel to the amount of \$100000.00 to finish the 3 projects that were started last year.

Carried.

106/17 Harvey moved the meeting adjourn. 3:50pm

Reeve

Administrator